FLEET MANAGEMENT EQUIPMENT 
ANALYST: JENNY GIAMBATTISTA 

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2025 Revised Budget Biennialized
	
	$133,121,514
	
	$75,063,810
	
	80.0
	
	1.0

	2026-2027 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	($29,143,165)
	
	$0.0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2026-2027 Decision Packages
	
	$4,203,622
	
	$15,477,608
	
	1.0 
	
	0.0 

	2026-2027 Proposed Budget
	
	$108,182,000
	
	$90,542,000
	
	81.0
	
	1.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	(18.7%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	3.2%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Central rates. 



DESCRIPTION

The Fleet Services Division (FSD), part of the Department of Executive Services, manages the Equipment Replacement Fund as well as the acquisition, maintenance, replacement, and disposal of fleet vehicles and other pieces of equipment for the county’s non-revenue agencies. 

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2026-2027 proposed budget for Fleet Services would appropriate $108.2 million for the Fleet Management Equipment appropriation unit. This is an 18.4% decrease when compared to the 2025 biennialized budget. Much of this decrease reflects adjusting for one-time expenditures in 2025 that were carryforward replacement orders from the 2023-2024 budget. The fleet central rate (Long-Term Rental rate) is proposed to increase by 21.8% resulting in an increase of revenues of $15.1 million. The increase in the central rate will also be used for the request to increase the equipment replacement budget by $2.5 million to match projected spending.  The 2026-2027 proposed budget also includes 1 FTE to meet the increased demands of purchasing. This proposal is funded with a net-zero adjustment within the appropriation unit. The proposed 2026-2027 budget includes $350,000 for an evaluation of future updates to the DES’s maintenance shops to meet electrical vehicles related safety and maintenance requirements. 






 KEY ISSUES

ISSUE 1 – FLEET PROPOSED BUDGET NOT ON TRACK TO MEET SCAP TARGETS

Both the 2025 Strategic Climate Action Plan (proposed for acceptance by Proposed Motion 2025-0172) and the related code update ordinance (Proposed Ordinance 2025-0174) include a target for 50% of the County’s light-duty fleet to be electric by 2030. The 2026-2027 proposed fleet budget does not put the proposed EV target on track. 

While FSD continues to pursue EV purchases when feasible, it reports that in order to 
meet the 50% target by 2030, 100% of light duty vehicle replacements over the next 5 years would need to be EVs, and that is not proposed for the 2026-2027 biennium. Additionally, Fleet would need to purchase early replacements of roughly 11% of the light duty fleet to achieve the target. The proposed budget also does not include needed charging infrastructure investments to support the scale of EVs needed to meet these targets. 

Both the proposed ordinance and motion are scheduled for action at Council on October 7, 2025.




